PPBC meeting May 25, 2023
In attendance: Brian Hutchinson (Computer Science), Amr Radwan (Engineering), Ken Rines (Physics), Amy Anderson (Math), Dietmar Schwarz (Biology), Ying Bao (Chemistry), Jackie Caplan-Auerbach (CSE, advisory), Justin McGlone (AS, advisory)
Absent: Qiang Hao (SMATE), Sean Mulcahy (Geology), Tim Kowalczyk (AMSEC), Janelle Leger (CSE Dean)
1. Andreas Riemann from the CSE Personnel Committee presented that committee’s notes on how the process of reviewing faculty went for the 2022-2023 academic year. A document from the Personnel Committee listing suggested improvements for candidates, evaluators, chairs, and PPBC/Departments was passed out and discussed.
2. Minutes from the May 11, 2023 PPBC meeting were reviewed, voted, and approved unanimously.
3. The vacancy of the college representative in the senate library committee was tabled until fall quarter.
4. The issue of how to assess ADEI contributions during faculty evaluations for tenure, promotion and PTR without violating agreements with the Union was tabled. Work on this subject will resume after the Union gets back to us on whether the structure of the Computer Science’s COPEP addendum’s approach is acceptable.
5. The DAC proposal for reviewing faculty with joint appointments was tabled. We will return to this topic during fall quarter. 
6. A few items came up from the floor:
a. We need to follow up on a recent appointment to one of the RCA grant committees.
b. An email was sent out to the departments soliciting people to serve on the RCA small grant committees. PPBC will need to collect applicants for these positions and make a recommendation. That will happen at the start of fall quarter.
c. Ying Bao brought a suggestion from the chair of the Chemistry department suggesting that a sentence be added to the COPEP to the effect that the department chair is in charge of a department’s response to a short-term faculty illness (e.g., finding somebody to teach that faculty member’s classes).
7. Jackie thanked the committee, especially the two chairs, on behalf of the college for their work this year on behalf of the college.
8. The committee thanked the AS representatives for their years of work and valuable insights on this committee. 
